

SABRES

4619 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R6 Phone: (780) 352-2295 Fax: (780) 352-7319

> email: wc@wrps.ab.ca www.wetaskiwincomp.ca

August 29, 2016

Re: Roundabout Delay and Bussing Implications

Dear Parents and/or Guardians,

As we approach the first day of school we have been informed by the City of Wetaskiwin that the expected date of completion for the roundabout project at the intersection of 47 Street and 50 Avenue has been delayed. As a result of the delay some of our buses regular parking locations have been affected and they will need to be moved from their regular parking location to a temporary parking location until the roundabout is complete. The new parking location for our affected buses will be as follows:

- WRPS Buses will be parked facing west on the north side of 49 Avenue
- Hobbema Transport Buses will be parked facing east on the south side of 49 Avenue
- WRPS Special Ed. Buses will be parked on 47 Street at the southwest corner of the high school grounds.

The estimated completion of the roundabout project is October 1, 2016. Buses will continue to park in the temporary parking location until this date.

Sincerely,

Garth Rapson Transportation Manager August 27, 2016

Wetaskiwin Regional Public Schools

Jeanette
Simpson &
Shawn Willmott
Vice-Principals